June 23rd, 1908.

Subject: Convention.

Mr. H. G. Stott, Prest.,

No. 600 West 59th Street,

New York City.

Dear Mr. Stott:

For your information please note that the return cards received up to today indicate that 182 men and 69 women intend to attend the Convention. This includes members and guests. In previous years it has been our experience that the actual attendance at the Convention is about twice as large as the number of return postal cards indicate. If the same proportion holds this year it will mean an attendance of approximately 500.

I have sen the above information to Mr. W. C. L. Eglin, Chairman of the Convention Committee.

Very truly yours,

Assistant Secretary.